



Virginia General Assembly Meeting Minutes for Tuesday, 8/26/2025

Introduction: Bevins Declaration, Moment of Silence, Mission Statement

Agenda Topics:

- Vote to Approve minutes from 8/12 GA meeting
 - Kevin Russell moved to approve the minutes, Bradley Odell 2nd the move, Minutes adopted.
- Bradley Odell is officially our Virginia Coordinator – Thank you Bradley!
- Discuss Education Training on **Sunday** Afternoons Every Other week? Can anyone step in to coordinate this meeting? We need to brainstorm topics that will assist ALL Virginians. (Drivers licenses, W-4V tax forms, land patents, being a juror, terms & definitions etc. etc.) **Education + Outreach = community engagement!**
 - From Lorayne – if you have ideas for education or in helping to chair this committee please contact Lorayne. If you have any materials you would like to share with the group, presentations, videos or anything else which may benefit the people on Virginia, please get these to either Lorayne or the secretary.
- From the **Arkansas Assembly** - My name is Michelle. I am part of the General Education Team with the Arkansas Assembly. At our last meeting we had a conversation about different trainings and was hoping to make contact with other states to do an Allstate's General Education meeting. My understanding is that at one time there might have been one. Our hopes are to learn from each other. If you have anyone in General Education that would be willing to coordinate with us in a meeting please give them my email address michelle_g8@yahoo.com.
- Open discussion on Outreach and how to engage others in conversation. Create a generic business card for all Assembly participants prior to our En Esse Meeting.
 - Lorayne has spoken with Lisa on Ohio in regards to “dropping little nuggets” of information while conversing with friends in public. We need to drop little hints to people when we are out an about. Instead of trying to “over share” it may be more beneficial to just mention in passing that we don’t require drivers licenses, or that our government isn’t supposed to be a corporation, or any other easy to digest tidbit. If we share too much, people will not be able to grasp what we are trying to awaken them too.
 - Lorayne also suggested that the Assembly create generic business cards so we can hand these out. She will create a few templates for the GA to vote on. We will include the QR code so people can easily take a picture of the card and link it directly to the website.
 - Lorayne put out a request for someone to take over the website “Chat” feature. Cheryl has been handling this, but needs to step away. Stacie Odell said that she can take on this role. Alexandra Story also stated that she would be happy to help with this as well. Thank you both!



- Does anyone have interest in facilitating a meeting where we discuss “open” topics? Maybe someone listened to AVR’s podcast and can provide a summary, or maybe it’s to talk about their local de facto concerns, or litigation, etc. etc. This meeting “could” be scheduled for Saturday evenings, or if you can take on this role, you can hold the meeting at whatever time others can attend, and then provide a summary to the GA via committee reports.
 - There are numerous other groups attempting to establish an assembly on Virginia, we have attempted to contact them, however they are non-responsive. Therefore, they are free to continue what they are doing. If we happen to speak to these individuals, please let them know that they need to correct their status, otherwise they are remaining in a dual citizenship capacity.
 - Outreach – we want to get a booth or participate at a local fair or farmers market, however most locations do not allow for solicitation. Therefore, we need anyone who has “things they can sell” homemade products, teas, herbal products or any other creative artwork if we are to be able to do a fair.

Committee Reports: *Reminder to committee chairs – if you have an agenda for your weekly meeting, please forward this to Lorayne by Thursday night so it can be posted on the website and attached to the weekly snapshot email which goes out on Fridays. ****If you chair a committee, please raise your hand until your name is called*****

- PKTF (peacekeeping task force)
 - No updates
- Jural Assembly
 - No updates – focused on the court docs from our mock trial
- Document Committee
 - We are continuing to revise our procedures based on the findings from our mock trial. On 8/13 the group worked on ZOOM capabilities. Creating breakout rooms, chat features etc.
- International Business
 - Traveling notice - Drivers license/license plate notice
 - Kevin Russell is working on a right to travel doc with a script for handling a traffic stop.
 - Shirley Bryant is working on a testimony in affidavit to provide to the Governor
 - Liens against the de facto? On hold for now.
- Outreach
 - October en esse Meeting is scheduled for Sun, 10/12/25 from 10:00-6:00
Greenwood Community Center
865 Greenwood Rd, Crozet, VA 22932, cost \$400
 - Can someone please take over this position for Cheryl?
 - Does anyone have videos, presentation materials or topics that they would like to share at our en esse meeting?



- Education
 - Claire has provided a lot of K-12 school/education materials which is on the website.
 - As stated above, we need more materials we can share with the public.
 - We need a chair for education – Hector Gonzalez said he would help get this group started.
 -
- Coordinator call / Federation Update
- Public Health
 - Steve Warden advised the group about our next meeting on 9/2. Please participate. He is working on baby deeds, information about the negative effects of vaccines and available treatments.
- Treasury – No updates
- Banking
 - Met this past Sunday, we are in the process of defining the purpose and objections of this group and how to maintain transparency when allocating funds.
- Oversight
 - Bradley and Aaron are working together on this and should have an update in our next GA meeting.
- **Global Family Vault: go here: https://linktr.ee/Global_Financial_Safety_Vault**
- **Global Family Group sign up – go here for an account: <https://globalfamilygroup.com/lrps.html>**

Do you have any ideas for how to improve the Assembly?

Please email the GA secretary (Kevin Russell: GA.secretary@thevirginiaassembly.land) with your comments or suggestions.

If no new business left, move to reconvene on Tuesday, September 9th of 2025 at 7:00pm EST.

**Steve Warden moves to adjourn the meeting and reconvene on 9/9, Kevin Russell 2nd's the move.
Meeting adjourned!**

Roll call:

Lorrayne Evangelyn Ham – P

Randall Rimbey – P

Aaron Ashanti – P

Kevin Russell – P

Thunder Lane - P

Patty Rimbey - P

Shirley Bryant - P

Cheryl Perko – P



Steve Warden – P

Stacie Odell – P

Holly Pickle – P

Scott Severt - P

Hector Gonzalez - P

Bradley Odell – P

Alexandra Story – Guest (soon to be ASN)

Don Fortann (forgive the spelling) - Guest

Chris Dunlap – P

Total # of ASN's present – 15, 2 guests

